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                                                                                                   December 12, 2016 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
The Erie School District will administer the 2016-2017 Winter Keystone exams from January 9th 
to January 23rd. The assessments will be given to students who were enrolled in Algebra I, 
Literature, and Biology that still need to take the exam.  Keystone test administration is 
mandated for all school districts within the Commonwealth.  These assessments have been 
designed by the Pennsylvania Department of Education to help determine the agreement of 
district curriculum with state standards.  Students taking the state assessments will receive 
individual score reports.  Your child’s results will be distributed to you and the principal.  The 
state will not receive any reports with individual names included. 
 
You have the right to review the test items by making arrangements with the school principal.  
Students can be excluded from testing only if their parent/guardian finds the assessment items to 
be in conflict with their religious beliefs.  Please read the attached flyer entitled: Information for 
Parents or Guardians, Pennsylvania Keystone Exams which will provide you with further 
information about the assessment. 
 
Under state and federal law, the integrity of these tests cannot be compromised. The 
Pennsylvania Department of Education (PDE) prohibits cell phones and smart phones from 
entering the testing location during the test administration. The consequence for using and/or 
having a cell phone or other electronic device during the test administration will result in the 
application of a "do not score" label/flag on the student’s test and the student will not receive a 
score. Furthermore, if a student uses a cell phone or electronic device in any manner during the 
administration of the test, the device will be confiscated until the parent or guardian can come to 
the school, and in the presence of the parent or guardian, the cell phone or other electronic 
device will be viewed to ensure that no information or material regarding the assessment is 
present. Under PDE regulations, violation of the no cell phone or other electronic device will 
result in disciplinary action, the severity of which will vary depending on whether test material 
has been compromised. If any item on an assessment has been compromised, and can no longer 
be used or needs to be replaced, the parent/guardian and/or student may be responsible for 
PDE’s cost to replace the item/test statewide. 
 
Please encourage your child to try their very best on these tests and be sure they come to school 
well-rested and ready to demonstrate all that they have learned this year. We thank you for your 
support of your student’s achievement and appreciate your continued involvement in your 
child’s education. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Jay Badams 
Superintendent of Schools 
 
Attachment 
 

 







KEYSTONE TESTING SCHEDULE 
January 2017 

 
SCHOOL 9 10 11 12 13 17 18 

CENTRAL Algebra  Algebra Biology Biology  Literature Literature 

COLLEGIATE Algebra Biology Literature     

EAST Algebra Algebra Literature Literature  Biology Biology 

STRONG VINCENT Literature Literature Algebra  Algebra  Biology Biology  
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